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CASB BACKGROUND 

Hydratech Utilities, Inc. (Hydratech or utility) is a Class A 
water and wastewater utility providing service to approximately 
5, 301 water and 4, 499 wastewater customers in Martin County. 
According to its 1996 annual report, the utility reported gross 
operating revenues of 1,330,262 and $1,058,728 for water and 
wastewater, respectively, and net operating income of $182,542 for 
water and net operating income of $793 for wastewater. 

By Order No. PSC-97-0657-AS-WS, issued on June 9, 1997, the 
Commission required Hydratech to refund a total of $16,534 
contributions-in-aid-of-construction (CIAC) gross-up for the fiscal 
year ended December 31, 1994 . On December 15, 1997, Hydratech 
implemented the refund and, to date, $9,641.07 of the refunds 
remain unclaimed . By correspondence dated March 18, 1998, 
Hydratech requested that it be allowed to treat the unclaimed 
refunds as cash CIAC. The utility's request to dispose of the 
unclaimed refunds is the subject of this recommendation . 

DOCUMEN T Nl.' ~~ !!rR-OATE 

0 If 8 61J APR 30 :t 
f· rsc -Rr ClJRO 'jlhLPUfl TING 



DOCXBT NO. 961076-SU 
APRIL 30, 1998 

DISQJssiON OP ISSUIS 

ISSQB 1: Should Hydratech Utilities, Inc., be allowed to credit 
its CIAC account with the amount of unclaimed refunds? 

BECOMMBNDATIQR: Yea, the utility should be allowed to credit CIAC 
in the amount of $9,641.07, in unclaimed refunds . Of this ~~ount, 
$4,820. so should be allocated to water and $4,820 . so should be 
allocated to wastewater, based on the ratio of water service 
availability charges to wastewater service availability charges in 
the utility's approved tariff. Further, the refund period should be 
extended an additional 90 days to honor any additional refund 
claims. Each refund made within the 90-day time period shall be 
accompanied by an appropriate reduction to the CIAC account. 
(GILCHRIST) 

STAPF ANALYSIS: In compliance with Commission Order No. PSC-97-
0657-AS-WS, Hydratech implemented the refund and submitted copies 
of the canceled checks to the Commission . By correspondence dated 
March 18, 1998, Hydratech requested that it be allowed to treat the 
unclaimed refunds aa cash CIAC. The total amount of unclaimed 
refunds for 1994 is $9,641.07 , which represents 54. 27t of the 
refunds ordered. The unclaimed refunds includes a check for 
$29 . 88, payable to Mildred Tubridy, a check for $2,670.94 and 
$6,940.2S, both payable to Mobile Land Development, Inc (MLDI). 

As directed by staff, Hydratech provided a list of each 
individual check, payee and amount remaining unclaimed. Further, 
the utility provided an explanation of the efforts undertaken to 
complete the refund . Hydratech advised that it mailed the refund 
check to the last known mailing address known for Ms . Tubridy and 
that all means to locate Ms. Tubridy have been exhausted. As for 
MLDI, the utility explained that the two checks were sent by 
certified mail to the last known address and although a return 
receipt for one of the checks was received, the check has never 
been cashed. The second check was returned as undeliverable. 
Further, the utility explains that it tried contacting the 
development's office, however, MLDI sold its interest in the 
property serviced by Hydratech several months ago and no address or 
phone numbers other than that to which the checks were sent is 
known by the current owner of that property and development. 
Moreover, the current Developer promised approximately six to seven 
weeks ago that it would send Hydratech a letter making a claim to 
those refunds under its contract with the original developer. To 
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date, Hydratech has not received or heard anything further from the 
current developer or the original developer . 

In any case, it is Hydratech'a position, that under previous 
Commission precedent and general gross-up theory, a subsequent 
purchaser of land is not entitled to gross-up monies paid by a 
previous property owner, even if such a claim is made by the 
current developer. In addition, Hydratech advises that both 
developers have sold lots to individuals to which that gross-up 
relates and that booking these monies to CIAC will benefit those 
customers, whereas, paying the refund to either developer will not. 
Based upon the facta stated above, Hydratech requests that it be 
allowed to credit CIAC in the amount of $9,641.07 in unchtimed 
refunds . Pursuant to Rule 25-30.360 (8), Florida Administrative 
Code, any unclaimed refund is to be treated as CIAC. 

Although Order No. 23541 requires that all groas-up amounts in 
excess of a utility's actual tax liability resulting from its 
collection of CIAC should be refunded on a pro rata basis to those 
persons who contributed the taxes, staff is not aware of any 
previous Commission precedent or provision that would preclude the 
refund of gross-up money to a subsequent purchaser , if that 
purchaser could show that by contract the purchaser is entitled to 
the refund. The utility has stated that booking the gross-up to 
CIAC would benefit the customers, whereas, paying the developer 
would not. However, staff believes the customers of the utility 
would not be harmed if the current developer can prove that 
accordins to the sales contract, he is entitled to the refund, and 
thus, the refund was made to him. 

According to the utility's 1996 annual report, the utility is 
74.40t contributed for the water system and 70.75t contributed for 
the wastewater system. Baaed on the foregoing, staff recommends 
that Hydratech be allowed to credit CIAC in the amount of $9,641.07 
in unclaimed refunds. Of this amount, $4, 820. 50 should be 
allocated to water and $4,820.50 should be allocated to wastewater, 
based on the ratio of water service availability charges to 
wastewater service availability charges in the utility's approved 
tariff . As previously stated, the total amount of unclaimed 
refunds represents 54.27t of the refunds ordered, which is 
unusually high. In addition, since the current developer indicated 
that it would send Hydratech a letter making claim to $9,611.19 of 
the refund under ita contract with MLDI, for this particular case, 
staff is recommending an additional 90-day period in which to honor 
any additional refund claims. Bach refund made within the 90-day 
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time frame shall be accompanied by an appropriate reduction to the 
CIAC account . 
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ISSQB 2 : Should the docket be closed? 

RBCOMMENJ)ATIQN : Yes, the docket should be closed . (JABER) 

STAfF MALYSIS : There is no further action required in this 
docket, therefore, this docket should be closed. 
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